August XX, 2009

Dr. Jane Lubchenco

Under Secretary for Oceans and Atmosphere and NOAA Administrator

Department of Commerce
1401 Constitution Ave. NW, Room 5128

Washington, DC 20230
Dear Dr. Lubchenco, 
We are writing to express our strong support for the leadership you have shown in charting a new course toward fully restored fisheries and vibrant fishing communities in the United States.  The newly established Catch Shares Task Force signals your commitment to implementing durable and practical solutions to overfishing—one of the biggest, yet most solvable, environmental problems today.  As members of Congress with vested interests in the prompt and effective resolution of overfishing issues, we stand ready to help NOAA make the challenging, critical transition to new management strategies that will make abundant fisheries and strong coastal communities a reality.

Coastal communities around the country, including many in our districts, face significant challenges as fisheries decline and jobs are lost.  Conventional management tools are failing to meet basic environmental and economic needs of fisheries and ocean ecosystems.  But research published in the journal Science shows that “catch shares,” a performance-based approach to management, can stop, and even reverse, the collapse of fisheries when properly applied.  Furthermore, this approach has also been shown to increase profitability and stabilize jobs.  The social, economic, and environmental benefits of catch shares can be achieved in diverse fisheries because they can be tailored through various design elements to meet the specific goals of each fishery.
We support your call to formally consider catch shares in every fishery management plan.  Given the Congressional mandate to end overfishing by 2011, it is important to move quickly.  Changing ‘business as usual’ in the next two years will be difficult, but worth the promise of a better fishing future.  At the same time, it is critical that NOAA provides regional councils, scientists, and other stakeholders the necessary financial and technical incentives to swiftly and wisely implement the new policy.  This will help unleash innovation in catch share design to maximize benefits for fishermen and fish, as well as the members of the public who rely on both.
We commend your leadership and offer our help as NOAA moves ahead with the incredibly important responsibility of restoring America’s vital ocean ecosystems and the fisheries and fishing communities that rely upon them.

Sincerely,

Members of Congress…

